
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Parent Teacher Meetings  

Thank you very much for coming along to Parent Teacher Meetings this 

week. The opportunity to discuss your child's journey, to explore their 

strengths, and to understand strategies for their continued growth is 

invaluable. The progress we've witnessed is a reflection of the combined 

efforts of our dedicated staff, supportive families, and, most importantly, the 

determination of our children. 

 

Hockey League 

 Our Year 6 Hockey team had three 

matches this week against 

Perranarworthal, Penryn and 

Constantine. They did a fantastic job 

with the unwavering support of their 

coach Tom and won all three matches! 

 

Books for the Barn  

Our GoFundMe campaign to raise books for the Reading Barn has now 

ended and we are delighted to share that our grand total raised is £886.17. 

Thank you sincerely for your generous donations.  

We also received a very generous donation of £350 from The Rotary Club of 

Helston-Lizard.  
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Mother’s Day Breakfast 

We recently had the pleasure of honouring the Mawnan Mums and Special 

Ladies in our community. The Mother's Day breakfast was a resounding 

success, bringing together families in a warm and welcoming atmosphere. 

We extend our deepest gratitude to Jacky for her culinary expertise and to 

our entire staff team for their support in making this event so special. We 

would also like to thank PTA for ensuring that every child came home with a 

gift for their loved ones! 

To all our Mawnan Mums and Special Ladies, we wish you a restful and 

relaxing Mother's Day, filled with the love and appreciation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Mother’s Day Flowers 

The PTA would like to say a big thank you to Matt Penrose of Varfell Farms for 

the beautiful free daffodils! And to the Lugg’s for sourcing these, as well as to 

our lovely parent helpers who helped to wrap them.  

The kids did a wonderful job of choosing and putting the bouquets together 

with such love and care!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Cornwall School Games Cross Country Final 

On Tuesday Alana, Dixi, Jake, Kit and Macey took part in the Cornwall 

School Games Cross Country Final. All the kids were great ambassadors for 

Mawnan School and should be very proud. From the first round at Penryn, all 

our runners have truly lived up to the Mawnan values of perseverance, hope 

and respect in how they conducted themselves at each race. We are 

incredibly proud of these pupils, they all did so well in the final race. A HUGE 

Well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kit became the Boys Cross Country County 

Champion!!! Well done Kit! 

 



 
 

Congratulations Mick! 

I am delighted to share a remarkable accomplishment within our school 

team. Our brilliant Caretaker, Mick, has been honoured with the prestigious 

"Volunteer of the Year" award for his outstanding contributions to Falmouth 

Golf Club. This accolade is a testament to Mick's dedication and exemplary 

service beyond our school gates.  

While we applaud Mick's external recognition, we also want to acknowledge 

the transformative impact he has on our school environment. Mick's 

contribution is outstanding and under his meticulous care, our grounds have 

flourished.  On behalf of the entire Mawnan School community, we extend 

our heartfelt congratulations and profound gratitude to Mick. His tireless 

efforts and attention to detail have elevated our school environment 

contributing significantly to our positive and nurturing atmosphere. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

NSPCC Workshops 

As part of the children’s educational journey at Mawnan School, we aim to 

promote personal wellbeing and development through a comprehensive 

taught programme of Personal, Social, Health and Economic (PSHE) 

education. This curriculum gives our children the knowledge, understanding, 

attitudes and practical skills to live healthy, safe, productive and fulfilled lives, 

both now and in the future. 

 

On Wednesday, Years 2, 5 and 6 participated in the NSPCC’s Speak out Stay 

safe programme. This programme aims to help children understand abuse in 

all its forms and to recognise the signs of abuse. Children are taught to speak 

out if they are worried, either to a safe adult or Childline. During the 

workshops, the children were engaged, focused and well-informed and 

responded well to the discussions and activities. 

 

Childline Under 12’s Website - Childline have a website with age appropriate 

advice for primary school children on topics such as bullying. It also has 

games and other interactive tools. Your child can visit it 

at https://www.childline.org.uk/kids 

 

If you would like to know more about the Speak out Stay safe programme, 

you can find information on the NSPCC 

website https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/services/speak-out-stay-safe 

 

Thank you for your all continued support. 

Mrs Luscombe 
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Enrichment after school clubs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eucharist 

On Tuesday 1st April  the whole school will be walking 

down to St Michael's Church for our annual Eucharist 

service with Rev Johanna.  

We will be leaving the school promptly at 9:15am, and the 

service is scheduled to start at approximately 9:30am. I extend a warm 

invitation for you to join us on this special occasion. It is always a joyous and 

meaningful gathering, bringing our school community together in a spirit of 

togetherness and reflection at this special time of year. 



 
 

Dates to Remember 

Date 

 

Event 

7th-21st April Easter Holidays – Return date Tuesday 22nd April 

5th May Bank Holiday 

12th May Year 6 SATs Week 

26th – 30th May Half Term – Return date Monday 2nd June 

9th June Year 1 Phonics Screening 

18th – 20th June Year 4 & 5 School Camp: PGL Barton Hall 

25th – 27th June Year 6 School Camp - Porthpean 

4th July Sports Day 

11th July Sports Day reserve date 

21st July Summer Holidays – last day Friday 18th 

 

Term Dates and INSET Days for 2025-2026 

Please find attached the published term dates for 2025-2026 and our 

planned INSET dates. 

 

INSET Days  

The school is closed to children on these days:  

1. 3rd September 2025  

2. 24th October 2025 

3. 1st June 2026 

4. 22nd July 2026 

5. 23rd July 2026 



 
 

Adolescence 

As we navigate the complexities of the modern world, it is crucial that 

we remain vigilant and informed about the challenges our children 

may face. In light of recent media coverage surrounding the Netflix 

series "Adolescence," we must continue to address the importance of 

online safety and awareness.  

To support our ongoing commitment to safeguarding, we have 

included two informative documents about understanding emojis in 

digital communication. Additionally, we strongly recommend exploring 

the excellent resources provided by Internet Matters regarding online 

misogyny. These materials can be found at 

https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/online-hate/what-is-misogyny/ 

and offer valuable insights for parents navigating these sensitive topics 

with their children. 

 

NHS Resources 

 
The NHS have recently updated their website to include some helpful 

resources on moving up to a new school for both transition into primary 

and secondary.  

https://inourplace.co.uk/moving-up/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/online-hate/what-is-misogyny/
https://inourplace.co.uk/moving-up/


 
 

Dr Hazel Douglas MBE, Clinical Psychologist and Child Psychotherapist, 

shares her insights on anxiety. https://inourplace.co.uk/understanding-

anxiety/ 

 

Helford Passage Car Park Trust Donation 

 

 

We would like to thank the Trustees of Helford Passage Car Park Trust for their 

very kind donation to our school.  We will put this towards buying some 

beautiful books for our lovely Reading Barn.  
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